
TBI Council Minutes – October 5, 2017
Emerald Queen Conference Center - Fife, WA
	Agenda Topic 

	Discussion
	Decision
	Next Steps

	Council Introductions
Approval of Minutes

Meeting Norms

Executive 
Committee Report

Public Introductions

	Meeting called to order at 9:00 am.

Council members introduced themselves and their roles at the meeting.  Council welcomed new member Jeff Hartson.
Minutes from August meeting read and voted on. 
TBI Council Mission and meeting norms were read.
Teresa discussed the council’s transition and member changes on the Executive committee and the council. She also discussed being proactive when it comes to strategic planning.
Each public member introduced themselves and gave a brief description of their interest in TBI and attending the meeting.

	Meeting minutes unanimously approved

	Publish Meeting minutes


	Coordinator and Budget Report for next biennium: 

Lived Experiences with Traumatic Brain Injury

Washington State Brain Injury Needs and Services Survey Preliminary Report
Prepare to divide in  TACs

Lunch Recess

TAC Small Group discussion
Council Discussion 
Public Address
Adjourn
	Scott discussed:
· Schedule, location, and keynote speakers for next year’s TBI Conference.
· Council staff being a part of a team that was awarded a federal grant to fund Respite Care specifically naming TBI survivors.
· Council staff teaming with Area Agency on Aging in Spokane for a falls prevention grant. He stated the application scored well, but the grant was denied.
· Asked members to notify staff if hotel room for council meeting is needed no later than ten business days prior to the next meeting.

· Jennifer Schonberger leaving the executive committee and the council.  Nominations were submitted for Jeff Hartson and Daniella Clark to serve on the executive committee.
· Partnered with the University of Washington through participation on Professional Stakeholder Advisory Board for the Improving Transition from Acute to Post-Acute Care following Traumatic Brain Injury Project.  Will have continued participation on the University’s TBI/DOC Advisory Committee.
· Partnered with DOH as part of their 2017 Injury Community Implementation Group and TBI National Peer Learning Team planning committee.
· Provided Outreach and Awareness materials for the Dementia Action Collaborative, the Fiesta Patrias Health Fair and Festival, and the Adult Family Home Conference.

· Attended nine Brain Injury Support Groups in Pierce, Thurston, Clark, King, and Kitsap Counties. A total of 134 brain injury survivors and their family members were in attendance. 93% could be categorized as caucasion with a total of ten minorities throughout nine meetings.  58% of participants were male, and 70% of facilitators were female.
· Need for better access to care was reported in 100% of the meetings. There is significant distrust of general medical practioners and their ability to properly diagnose and treat brain injury. 
· Several participants moved to Washington state to access better medical and support group care.
· Stigma still exists surrounding brain injury and the shaming of disabilities, particularly in rural communities.
· Negative perceptions of Labor and Industries was discussed in 100% of meetings.
· DVR was discussed was in 100% of meetings, receiving both negative and positive comments.

· Need for more public awareness and a campaign that will engage with diverse populations.

· Need for more awareness in the medical community, in particularly in rural areas.

· Discussed SFY 2018 budget through the end of July 2017. Also discussed revenue forecast.

· Presented Certificate of Appreciation to Jennifer Schonberger.

Daniella and Nick Mehrnoosh shared a needs assessment conducted by Eastern Washington University to investigate life after TBI, basic brain functionality with regards to TBI, and the impacts TBI can have in everyday life. This presentation was based on qualitative data targeting responses from Eastern Washington. 

Gloria Kraegal shared the preliminary data from the Washington State Brain Injury Needs and Services Survey currently being conducted by the Brain Injury Support Team:
· 239 Respondents surveys were accepted

· Study found the wide majority of respondants were caucasion and had their TBI several years ago.

Each council member completed a written survey to answer the following questions for each TAC:
1. Based on the TAC scope and your current position, what strategic partners could you connect the Council with?
2.  Do you have suggestions for strategic partnerships other          members of the Council could make?

Council was divided into the TAC Groups “Access to Care, Community Living, and Reintegration,” based on their first, second, and third choice of what group they preferred. Small groups were then asked to discuss strategic partnerships, and what their TAC would like to focus on.
Council returned to large group and each TAC small group representative shared the groups’ findings.

Access to Care – Taku, Teresa, Maria, Jane, Heidi, Ray, Dan (Taku reports)- 

Where the group should focus:
· Look into contacting professionals, also look into the current RCWs and WACs to see what the standard training requirements are

· Research existing barriers in coverage and current laws governing coverage

Reintegration – Bruce, Ted, Megan, Karie, Daniella, Sharon, Karen, Elizabeth H., (Bruce reports)-

· Improve the efficiency of the Resource Center hotline

· Information needs to be centralized and more consistent

· Staffing of Social Workers and increasing Social Workers hours on the east side of Washington State
· Revisit and review the Comprehensive Plan

Community Living – Rick, Andrea, Elizabeth B., Kylie, Betsy, Jeff, Pete, Deborah (Andrea Reports)-

· How to reintegrate people from Washington State with severe TBI being serviced in other states back into Washington

· Developing a training schedule for 2018 for Adult Family Homes and Mental facilities to service people with TBI
· Review state plan for Suicide Prevention and getting a representative for suicide prevention from a TBI perspective to speak to the council

The Council then discussed what went well and what needed to improve at the meeting. 
What went well-

· Format of the meeting

· Phenomenal and diverse group

· Coordinator’s report was very insightful

· Great Presenters, presentations were interesting and informative

· Being able to strategize on leveraging partnerships

· TAC small groups were very informative

· Felt that there were positive gains and productivity

· Nice to see everyone engaged and passionate about TBI

What needs improvement-

· Eliminate distractions

· Use microphone and whiteboard

· Feels like TAC groups are starting over at each meeting

· Need more time in TAC groups with targeted focus
· Maintain continuity in each TAC
· Work needs to happen outside of the Council meetings

· Enhance public awareness

· Make sure everyone has a copy of the Comprehensive Plan

Public attendees addressed the council and thanked the council for their efforts to assist and support those with TBI and their family members.  
The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm.
	
	Will continue to develop summary analysis



TBIC Members Present—Jennifer Schonberger, Taku Mineshita, Andrea Valdez, CPT Pete Stone, Jane Thompson, Betsy Jansen, Daniel Overton, Karen Kaizuka, Teresa Claycamp, Heidi Hill, Bruce Santy, Marisa Osorio, Daniella Clark, Ray Switzer, Deborah Crawley, Sharon Ashman, Karie Ranier, Elizabeth Hernandez, Jeff Hartson 
TBIC Members Absent – Rick Torrance, Ted Ryle, Kylie Uriostegui, Elizabeth Bryan
Facilitators–Maralise Hood-Quan, Amanda Bucy
Public Guests- Nicole Fullerton, Nicole Graff, Amal Grabinski, Nick Mehrnoosh, Gloria Kraegal, Kendall Miller 
Council Support Staff Present---Karen Fitzharris, Scott Bloom, Tamika Titus

